
MULITMODAL TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION 
Agenda 

March 15, 2023 
The Multimodal Transportation Commission will meet on the above date at 5:30 p.m. in the 
conference room at the GK Butterfield Transit Station. 
 

Current Members: Mr. Chad Carwein* Ms. Dee Dinsdale    Mr. Bob Edwards        
 Ms. Arcina Dixon            Ms. Katherine Dale (Via Teams)      
  
Absent: Mr. Daniel Hemme  Mr. Don McGlohon 
 
  
Staff   Members: Mr. Kevin Mulligan Mr. Eliud De Jesus * Mrs. Donna Kabakjian* 
 Ms. Elizabeth Stalls Mrs. Alisha Chapman    Mr. John Johnson8 
 Mr. Eli Torres* 
 
Council Liaison:    Les Robinson 

 
I. Call to order      Chad Carwein 

    
II. Roll Call/Establish Quorum    Donna Kabakjian 

      
III.  Approval of January 2023  

Minutes      Chad Carwein 
Motion was made to accept the January Minutes by Dee Dinsdale 
Seconded by Bob Edwards 
No discussion 
 

IV.  Public Comments     Chad Carwein 
No residents were present for comment 

  
V. Committee Announcements/ Comments:  Chad Carwein 

1. VA Bus Stop – the need of a bus stop in a safer location was discussed 
2. Link to the By-laws on website for the MTC 
3. In reference to the youth that was killed on Memorial Dr. just north of the 

intersection of Memorial and 5th St…. would like the committee to review the 
Vision Zero or Safe System Design program and come up with a resolution 
for the City Council to possibly adopt.  Would like to add to the next meeting 
agenda looking into these two programs.   

4. Kat – has received quotes on the cost for more bike racks for Uptown 
including the Town Commons areas.  Has more work to do but would like to 
have things ready for review at the new meeting. 
 

VI. Transit Update     Eli Torres 
Ridership numbers are continuing to go up.  They will present more details at the next 
meeting after the first quarter with charts and other information. 
 

 



VII.  New Business 
• MPO Updates    Eliud DeJesus 

 
Greenville Pedestrian Safety Improvement Project 
  
Description of our project: 
Greenville Pedestrian Safety Improvement Project ($4,000,000) -This project addresses 
pedestrian safety through a variety of at-grade treatments along several of our 
transportation corridors identified in the Active Transportation Plan as part of our high-
injury network. The project would focus on East 10th Street, South Memorial Drive, and 
Statonsburg Road. Treatments could include but are not limited to pedestrian hybrid 
beacons, median refuge islands, rectangular rapid flash beacons, and access 
management.   Attached the Bicycle & Pedestrian Crash Analysis developed as part of 
our Greenville Urban Area Active Transportation Master Plan (ATP). 
 
Letter of support for the MTC to adopt and sign for some of the Community Project 
Funding.  Motion was made to adopt this letter by Chad and seconded by Bob Edwards. 
 
NC AMPO Conference (NC Association of Metropolitan Planning Organization) 
April 26-28, 2023 
There will be Break meeting and Mobile tours throughout the city. 
 
10th Street Crossing Study  
Completed and are finalizing the data to present to the City Council 
 

• E Bike Rebates    Chad Carwein 
No discussion and removed from New Business at this time  
   

• Pedestrian/Bike Safety Information Chad Carwein 
Topic for a member to discuss each month.  Everyone take a topic and spread 
ideas throughout the meetings. 

 
VIII. Proposed Agenda Items for May 17, 2023  

1. Vision Zero/Safe System Design 
2. Bike Racks for Uptown/Town Commons 
3. E Bike Rebates 
4. MPO Updates 
5. Monthly Topic for Pedestrian/Bike Safety Information 
 

IX. Adjourn Meeting 

 
 
                                           MTC Meetings in 2023 

March 15, 2023            September 20, 2023 
                        May 17, 2023     November 15, 2023 
        July  19, 2023 
 


